April 4, 2022

Oakfield PTO Agenda

e Meeting Called to Order at 6:00 pm. Those in attendance were Amy Steinke, Corey
Rickert, Jen Harrison, Koreen Larson, Gina Zuehlke, Barb Laning, Kristan Boruch,
Angie Giese, Tiffany Fisher, Katy Flury, Stacey Krueger, Kelly Drazkowski, Becky
Doyle, & Jessie Liegl.

e Treasurer’s Report

Receipts: Disbursements:
Date | Amount | From Whom ﬁhe,fk To Whom Amount
umbper
25-Feb $18,294.00|Fruit Sale Deposit 3431 Katy Flury - Guth Prizes $285.42
OES Breakfast & a Good
11-Mar $506.00|Fruit Sale Deposit 3432 Book Donation 650.00
29-Mar $15.22|Market Day 3433 UWSP - 2021 Scholarship 500.00
3434 Amy Steinke - WOF pics 28.19
3435 Neptune’s Window - Jan 215.97
3436 Amy Steinke - WOF pics 8.34
3437 Neptune’s Window - Feb 102.99
3438 Post Prom 200.00
3439 OSD - MS Dance 200.00
Visa - Youth Art Month
3440 Donation 198.34
3441 Alsum - Fruit Sale 11,603.10
3442 Void
3443 Amy Steinke - WOF pics 8.14
3444 Katy Flury - Fruit Sale Meal 59.06
3445 Neptune’s Window - Mar 110.97
OSD - Elementary field
3446 trips - bus 600.00
Scrip Balance: $111.90 Checkbook Balance | $27,982.25

Classroom Support Balance: $5105.62




Market Day Update - Market Day is changing their policies for distributing funds, and
since this program is no longer a major fundraiser for us (only about $60.00 per year), it
was decided that we will no longer participate in the Market Day program.

Scrip Update - Heather Bradwin-Hasemann will be taking over the Scrip program.
When the transition is complete more information will come out regarding any updates.

Boy Scout Report - no update at this time.

School Supply Kits - School supply kits will once again be available for all students in
grades 4K - 8th grade. More information will be coming out soon.

Fruit Sale Update - This year’s profit is about $7,200. Sales this year were down from
previous years, but it was still a successful event. Thank you to all of the volunteers!!
Individual prizes were handed out to sellers. Mrs. Primeau’s class had the highest total
of sales and will be celebrating with a pizza party. There will also be a bowling field trip
for top sellers from each grade.

Staff Appreciation Update - The committee has met and has things rolling! If you are
interested in helping, please reach out to Amy Steinke.

PTO Scholarship Update - The PTO gives out a scholarship to a graduating Oakfield
senior each year. The scholarship committee has been formed, and will be reviewing
applications when received. Applications are due April 17. The scholarship winner will
be announced at a later date.

New Books Request - It was discussed at earlier meetings that the profits from this
year’s Guth Fundraiser would go towards new books and guided reading sets. Jen
Harrison presented a list of books and book sets requested by teachers at the
elementary school, along with $1500 designated for the purchase of new books for the
middle school. The total, including shipping, was $13,500. After some discussion
about the books being requested, the amount of profits from the sale, the amount of
money in the PTO account, and the cost of shipping, Katy Flury made a motion to
approve the full amount of $13,500. Koreen Larson seconded the motion. The motion
was carried unanimously.



e Middle School Field Trip Request - It was requested that we donate $100 per grade
level for the 6th, 7th, and 8th grade field trips. Corey Rickert made a motion to approve
$300 for the middle school field trip. Kelly Drazkowski seconded the motion. The
motion was carried unanimously.

e All Star Game Request - There are 3 Oakfield Football players participating in this
year’s All Star Game. Players raise funds for Children’s Hospital of Wisconsin. This
year's players are Bart Bijl, Grant Bass, and Jack Fox. Jen Harrison made a motion to
donate $125 for each player. Becky Doyle seconded the motion. The motion was
carried unanimously.

e PTO Board - We are still in need of a president and vice president - these roles should
be filled by parents. Amy will still be available for support, as well as the rest of the
PTO board. If anyone is interested or wants more information, please contact Amy
Steinke, Corey Rickert or Jen Harrison.

e Principal’s Report
o Math night was a big success. Thanks to all staff and families who participated.
o Youth Art Night was also a fun night enjoyed by all!
o Forward Exam testing will take place in the month of April for 3rd, 4th and 5th
grade.
o There is a Parent Internet Safety meeting at the Fond du Lac Children’s Museum
on Thursday, April 7th at 5:00 pm.
o Wall of Fame Friday, April 8th. 2nd Grade will be presenting.
Summer School booklets will be coming home soon! Summer school will be 4
days a week for 5 weeks. Watch for more information.
Committee of the Whole Board meeting Monday, April 11.
OES will be having Brewer Day next Thursday for opening day.
School Wide Tornado Dirill - Thursday, April 14.
Deputy Rehfeldt, our School Resource Officer, has received a promotion. He will
finish out the year with us and then begin his new position as detective.
Congratulations Deputy Rehfeldt! Thank you for your service to our district. You
will be missed!
o Day on the Farm - May 4th
Wednesday, May 11 - Spring Concerts
o Field Trips are back this year! More information to follow.
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e Any other business? none
e Stacey Krueger won the raffle drawing

e Meeting Adjourned at 6:56.






